
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 20, 2023 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

This past week, we celebrated the West Friendship Elementary Community as one at Culture Night. This night 
highlighted the diverse cultures represented in our community and uplifted commonalities. The festivities 
included food, dances, arts, photobooths, and many happy student faces. Thank you for the partnership 
between the WFES PTA Culture Night Committee and the WFES DEI Staff Committee for all the planning and 
preparation for a memorable night. A special thank you goes out to parent volunteer, Mrs. Nicole Huber for 
chairing a committee that hosted an amazing event for the school. “Together, we ROAR” and achieve more as 
one community. 
 

West Friendship Elementary will continue to promote belonging, inclusivity, and awareness of Bullying 
Prevention. Please check the dates to remember for upcoming Spirit Days.  
 

As in the past, West Friendship will not be holding Halloween-specific activities during the instructional day. 
Costumes are not to be worn or brought to school.  
  

The WFES PTA is hosting a spooktacular Trunk or Treat on Saturday, October 28th, from 4-5 p.m. This event 
is a perfect way to kick off the Halloween festivities in a safe and fun environment. If you would like to 
decorate your vehicle, please register here. Space is limited! Set-up will take place from 3-4 pm. Prizes will be 
awarded for first, second, and third place! PTA asks all trunk-or-treaters not decorating their cars to donate 
nut-free candy or non-candy treats. Please drop it off at the check-in table in exchange for tickets to vote for 
your favorite trunk. As always, the PTA is an all-volunteer organization. Click here to sign-up to help direct 
traffic or work the check-in table. 
 

Thank you to all our students, parents, and staff who helped make our Joe Corbi’s fundraiser a success! At 
the close of school yesterday, we were only 19 items away from reaching our school goal of selling 500 items! 
I was feeling relieved thinking I had escaped being duct taped to the wall until I learned there is still time to 
reach the goal! We can continue to collect Joe Corbi orders all weekend! You may turn in your paper orders 
along with cash or check payments to WFES on Monday morning before 10:30am!  
Could this be me in a few weeks???    
 

Always for children, 
 

Dr. Debra L. O’Byrne 
Principal 
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Dates to Remember 
 

 

Monday, October 23  School Spirit “Be Younique” – Wear Your Favorite Outfit   
  

Tuesday, October 24  School Spirit “You Are Not Alone” – Wear Matching Clothes w/ a Friend(s)  
 

Tuesday, October 24  WFES Flu Clinic  
 

Wednesday, October 25 School Spirit Unity Day! Wear ORANGE to Support Bullying Prevention Month! 
 

Thursday, October 26  School Spirit “Put Bullying to Rest” – Wear Your Pajamas (NO SLIPPERS) 
 

Friday, October 27  School Spirit “Teaming Up to Include Others” – Wear Sports Jersey/T-Shirt Day! 
 

Friday, October 27  Gr. 1 Field Trip – 9:30am to 1:30pm 
Friday, October 27  Kindergarten Classes Visited by Fire Fighters 
 

Friday, October 27  PTA Sponsored Fitness Friday! (Weather Permitting) 
 

Saturday, October 28  WFES PTA Trunk or Treat – 4:00 to 5:00pm 
 

Tuesday, October 31  Schools Close 3-Hours Early (12:55pm) – End of 1st Marking Period 
 

Wednesday, November 1 School Spirit Day – Wear School Spirit Wear or School Colors, Green & White 
 

Friday, November 3  Yearbook Cover Contest Deadline 
 

Friday, November 3  Gr. 2 Fire Safety House Activity 
 

Friday, November 3  PTA Sponsored Fitness Friday! (Weather Permitting) 
 

Wednesday, November 8 Report Cards Issued 
 

Thursday, November 9  School Photo Makeup/Retake Day! More Details to Come 
 

Friday, November 10  School Spirit Day – Wear Red, White & Blue in Honor of Veterans Day 
 

Friday, November 10  PTA Sponsored Fitness Friday! (Weather Permitting) 
 
 

School Information 
West Friendship Elementary will continue to promote belonging, inclusivity, and awareness of Bullying 
Prevention. Please join in as spirit days are creative ways to promote deep learning on important topics. 
 

 



Weis 4 Schools 
Do you shop at Weis? If so, please link your Weis Rewards card to WFES! Please see this flier for more 
information, including a QR code to link your Rewards card. 
 

Harris Teeter Together in Education Rewards 
If you shop at Harris Teeter, you can link your VIC card to benefit WFES. Follow these simple steps HERE: 

1. Enter email associated with your VIC account 
2. Enter the one-time passcode sent to your email 
3. Search for your school and click "add" to link 

 

Complete Mandatory Trainings NOW!!! 

Teachers are planning for classroom volunteers, and grade levels are planning 
field trips! Please take time now to complete the two required trainings so 
you will be ready when fun opportunities present themselves. If you plan to 
visit school, volunteer, or chaperone field trips this school year, please give 
this your immediate attention. According to Howard County Board of 
Education Policy, all volunteers must complete two required training courses 
each new school year. All parents want to chaperone field trips and 
unfortunately there is always a limit to the number of chaperones we can 
take. Your name can only be selected to chaperone if you have completed 
these mandatory trainings. 
 

Please visit  https://forms.gle/ZckhTs5QuMfyQesU6 and follow the directions to complete and submit both 
mandatory trainings. Please contact penny_smith@hcpss.org if you have questions or need assistance.  

 
Yearbook Cover Contest! 

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18_yrr4dJ6XSbh5YHjWpkz-ajYLJK5sm5/view?usp=sharing
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FrcCTvEAoK4f8xPl7wXtdww~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRlBckWP0TeaHR0cHM6Ly90aWUuaGFycmlzdGVldGVyLmNvbS90b2dldGhlci1pbi1lZHVjYXRpb24_aj0xMDg2MTU1JnNmbWNfc3ViPTk3NTQzNTEzJmw9MTg4X0hUTUwmdT0yNTcwNjU2MSZtaWQ9NzI5MjcxNiZqYj0xMDMxJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9U2FsZXNmb3JjZSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPUVtYWlsJnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj0mdXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9VG9nZXRoZXJfaW5fRWR1Y2F0aW9uX1NlcHRlbWJlcl8yMDIyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpjIZaVJGP71Gx3UhVwZW5ueV9qb25lc0BoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7Ceed3fdbc74be4c1d6f7708da97f7cc72%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637989387783734077%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5bt90Ih%2BWcJSXtzul740eT8BEgNFSm1Z1dz9eaEfWrE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FZckhTs5QuMfyQesU6&data=05%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7Ce82a657f4bb342eac2fd08dba263728a%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638282320234188165%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sRMyE9cnEN8ee0k3lnHcDfvJoMLYRJuKfpz9iJ3MA00%3D&reserved=0
mailto:penny_smith@hcpss.org


Related Arts and the Color Calendar Schedule 
Students participate in Related Arts daily for one hour. There are five related arts classes: Art, Media, Music, 
Physical Education, and Technology. The rotating schedule is called the Related Arts Color Calendar. We 
rotate days using the color calendar because there are a disproportionate number of days off on Mondays 
and Fridays. You can refer to the color calendar below. It is important to make sure your child dresses 
appropriately for the classes he/she has for related arts, especially for physical education.    

 
 

PTA News & Information 
Join the PTA! 
Remember that PTA membership must be renewed each school year. Please visit 
https://westfriendshippta.memberhub.com/store?limit=21&live=true to join or renew.  

 
 

Community Information 
HCPSS Community News / Events 
Families can quickly discover educational and recreational resources, events, and after-school programs 
offered by community non-profits on HCPSS’s new Community News and Programs website. 
 

Office of Early Intervention Services 
OEIS will host a Parent Cafe on October 24, 2023, for families of children birth to 5 years old. This is an 
opportunity for parents & caregivers to come together to share ideas to help take care of themselves, 
develop strong relationships with their children, and strengthen their families. Childcare and light 
refreshments are provided! Please share the October Parent Cafe flier with families--this event is free but 
registration is required. Any questions can be directed to EISFamily@hcpss.org.  

e 
Two Programs Offered in Partnership with HCDrugFree 
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